

**NHS Foundation Trust** 

Information Governance Office CR2-Clinical Records Maudsley Hospital Denmark Hill London SE5 8AZ

Email: foi@slam.nhs.uk

10 April 2013

Dear Ms Watson,

## **RE: Your Information Request**

Thank you for your requests for information received on 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013 regarding the record of employment and qualifications of Karl Michael aka "Eia" Asen, under the Freedom of Information Act (2000).

Your three requests received on 12<sup>th</sup> March 2013 are being aggregated as one request under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act (2000), as they meet the requirements for aggregation i.e. the requests are for the same or similar information.

You requested the following information:

According to his CV a Dr Karl Michael Asen, aka "Eia" Asen has been head of parenting assessment services, at a Mother and Baby unit at Bethlem Royal Hospital from the years 1997 - 2002.

1. Can you please confirm that such a unit existed at Bethlem Royal Hospital during that period and that Karl Michael aka "Eia" Asen was the head of the unit.

There is a Mother and Baby Unit at Bethlem Royal Hospital which has been open since 1981. Dr Asen was responsible for the parenting assessment service of the unit from 1997 to 2002. The head of the Mother and Baby Unit was Professor Channi Kumar.

2. Can you please confirm his specific tasks as head of the unit?

Dr Asen was the head of the parenting assessment service on the Unit. The Unit has 13 beds - 2 beds are dedicated for parenting assessments.

3. It is also unclear how Dr Karl Michael aka "Eia" Asen can be head of a unit at Bethlem Royal Hospital while he was still in training. Can you please explain this?

Dr Asen was a qualified psychiatrist when he worked as the head of the parenting assessment service on the Unit.

- 4. Can you please confirm what training Dr Karl Michael Asen, aka "Eia" Asen has done at Maudsley Hospital and if he obtained any formal mental health qualification as part of this training?
- 5. Can you please confirm the academic titles of Dr Karl Michael aka "Eia" Asen and what mental health training qualified him for this post?
- 6. What other departments, if any, did Karl Michael "Eia" Asen work for at the Bethlem Royal Hospital?
- 7. According to his CV he obtained "training" as Psychotherapist and Family Therapist during this period. His CV is unspecific about what his academic title in mental health would be after such training and what the training entailed. Can you please clarify what he trained in?
- 8. Can you please clarify his overall formal qualifications in mental health?

In response to questions 4 to 8, we are unable to provide the information you requested regarding the qualifications and employment of Dr Karl Michael aka Eia Asen as he is no longer employed by Trust. If you require information on his qualifications and registration status or have concerns regarding Dr Asen, please refer to the General Medical Council's website at the following link <a href="http://www.gmc-uk.org/doctors/index.asp">http://www.gmc-uk.org/doctors/index.asp</a> where you can access the list of registered medical professionals.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the Trust. This may be done by writing to the Information Governance Office at the above address.

If you have any queries about this letter or if you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Office via foi@slam.nhs.uk.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by South London and Maudsley NHS Foundation Trust. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely,

Toyin Kazeem Information Governance Assurance Officer